
	 The judging clinic is going 
to be on Saturday April 18th from 
12:00 to 2:00ish, we’ve decided 
to have a club fly-in from 8:00 to 
12:00 and maybe more flying after 
the clinic. This first fly-in will be 
a bring your own lunch kind of 
a thing with the usual potluck 
coming later in the year. If the 18th 
gets sold we will move to hunter 
farms.

	 Jody Diaz talked about 
Aviation days: We have heard back 
from the sponsors, do we want to 
participate. Bob Beatty checked 
with the Port about the runway 
use on that day and the car club 
has it rented so we will be unable 
to have flying demos. We will keep 
tabs on it.

	 The survey only netted 17 
responses, not even 50%.

	 We’ve informed the boat 
club (John and Bob) that we 
wanted to use the crab sandwich 
machine. We need to find out when 
we can register for Oysterfest. We 
also need to line up people with 
food handlers licenses. We need 
one per shift. A committee was 
formed with Sharon Diaz as chair 
and John Tupper, Bob Trienen 
and Mike Jones as committee 
members. The Idea of an exhibit 
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May Regular meeting Location Undetermined

	 	
	 Minutes were read and 
accepted as read.

	 Treasurers report was read 
and accepted as read.

	 Paul Flemming gave a 
short talk on the upcoming scale 
qualifier and what it takes to be a 
judge. All you need to do is email 
Doug MacMillan at aeronaut@
telus.net, and he will send you 
a judges packet. Also, you can 
find valuable information on the 
Northwest Scale Modelers website 
at www.nwsam.org. From there, 
you scroll over to the tab marked 
“About Us”, and click on “Judges 
Corner”. 

	 Bob Bailey is going to be 
the CD for the scale qualifier to 
replace Tom Sr.. Tom Jr. is willing 
to take his place as Event director 
if needed.

was suggested, good idea but we 
will need people to man it. 

		  There doesn’t 
appear to be anything in the 
contract about EMS (For the scale 
event) however Eric and Greg are 
available Saturday and Sunday.

	 Jack Mitchell picked up a 
copy of the contract to check on 
the EMS thing and found out the 
rental price has gone from $300 a 
day to $500 a day.

	 Jody has some feelers out 
with the race track people for some 
kind of flying site.

	 Stacy Myers motioned to 
move the port a pot to Hunters for 
the summer, seconded and passed.

	 The Olympia airshow 
is June 27th and 28. SFRCF and 
TCMAA will have a joint booth for 
display of models. We are looking 
for NICE scale models to display 
for the 2 day event.

	 Jody has offered the use his 
box trailer for storage.

	 Sharon brought up the idea 
of a dawn patrol/golden age event 
at Hunters. Tom Jr. offered to check 
on dates that wouldn’t conflict 
with other scale events.



President............................ Jody Diaz .......................... (360)427-6102 
Vice President...................Burt Daggett..................... (360)427-6653
Treasurer............................ Jack Mitchell..................... (360)462-0232
Secretary............................Bob Beatty......................... (360)229-3408
Safety Officer....................Tom Strom Jr..................... (360)350-0181 

Board Members

Board Member.................. Jody Diaz........................... (360)427-6102
Board Member..................Stacy Myers...................... (360)426-9367
Board Member..................Bob Beatty......................... (360)426-5601
Board Member..................Burt Daggett..................... (360)427-6653
Board Member.................. Jack Mitcell....................... (360)462-0232
Alt Board Member...........Bob Mason........................ (360)426-9256
Alt Board Member...........Chuck Kentfield............... (360)866-9473

Club Officers
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Dues are $75 if paid before Jan 
1st, $100 Thereafter. 

If you pay by mail send your dues, 
proof of 2014 AMA membership 
and a self addressed stamped 
envelope to the Treasurer:

Jack Mitchell

P.O. Box 1393
Shelton WA 98584

Make checks payable to SFRCF

Minutes (continued)

	 Buzz Wilson contacted 
Jody about rejoining the club and 
renting Hunter farms for a couple 
of 1 day control events. Jody Diaz 
motioned to have the control line 
guys have their events. Seconded 
and passed

meeting adjourned 8:10

	 I’ve had a few people 
complain the that the sold 
days last week weren’t on 
the calendar in last month’s 
newsletter, If you will 
notice the words under 
the calendar you will see it 
says: Sold days can change, 
check out the website before 
heading to the field. That’s 
what happened last month 
and it can happen at any 
time. I always put the latest 
info on the events page 

(scroll down for runway 
closures). I got an email 
from the Port 2 days after 
the newsletter was posted.

	 On that note, I got 
an email from the PUD on 
April 29th that the meeting 
room at the PUD was not 
going to be available to us 
this month. We are looking 
into options and I will send 
an email out as soon as I 
know where it will be.

	 The scale qualifier is 
this month (29,30 & 31). It’s 
time to get your maneuvers 
figured out and start 
practicing.

	 Hunters has been 
mowed a few time thanks 

to Burt Daggett and Jack 
Mitchell. Burt has also 
done the maintenance 
on the club mower. New 
blades, oil and filter 
change and a new battery. 
The mower will be at my 
house for anyone who 
may want to mow. Call 
the secretary to arrange a 
pick up (see club officers 
below).
If you haven’t heard, 
the Hunters want to hay 
the surrounding area 
at the field out there so 
the grass will be taller 
around the edges until 
June when they hay. We 
have been told we can 
go back to mowing the 
whole thing after that.
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Club Scheduled Events for 2015

dues $75 before January 1st and $100 on or after

Check out our web site at http://sfrcf.quintex.com

Training nights are ALWAYS weather permitting, check the weather at the field before leaving
Sold days can change, check out the website before heading to the field.

http://sfrcf.quintex.com/event/events.html

Event dates in black are scheduled.    Events in gray are complete.

May 2015
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

26 27 28
Runway closed

29 30

3:00 PM Training night

1

Runway closed

2

3
Runway closed

4
9:00 AM RC Breakfast

5
SFRCF Board meeting

6 7
3:00 PM Training night

8 9
Club Flyin
Runway closed

10 11 12 13 14
SFRCF Club meeting

3:00 PM Training night

15 16
Runway closed

17
Runway closed

18 19
Closed runway

20 21

3:00 PM Training night

22 23

Runway closed

24
Closed runway
Runway closed

25 26 27 28
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29
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2
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3 4
3:00 PM Training night
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The new contract allows us to schedule non-exclusive days again, however if the car 
clubs don’t go to the new track we may not keep many.

January 1st 9:00 am..........First fly of the year - Sanderson field - Locks will be changed!

May 29th, 30th & 31st......USSMA qualifier and Scale rally

December 10th..................Christmas Party @ the Colonial House from 6 to 10


